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South West Wiltshire Area Board 
Community Areas Transport Group (CATG) 

 
Monday 15 September 2014 

2.00pm, Dinton Village Hall, SP3 5EB 
 
 

Meeting Notes 
 
1. Apologies and Introductions 

 
In attendance: 
 
- Cllr Tony Deane (Chair) (AD) 
- Cllr Jose Green (JG) 
- Cllr George Jeans (GJ) 
- Cllr Bridget Wayman (BW) 
 
- Stephen Harris, Community Area Manager (SH) 
- Julie Wharton, Senior Highways Engineer (JW) 
- Tim Woolford, Highways Area Manager (TW) 
- Spencer Drinkwater, Principal Transport Planner (SD) 
- Lee Haine, Highways Community Co-ordinator (LH) 
 

- Ian Halton, Balfour Beatty Living Places (IH) 
- Clare Churchill, Quidhampton/Fovant/Burcombe/Teffont/Berwick St John 
Parish Clerk (CC) 

- Phil Matthews, Mayor of Wilton Town Council (PM) 
- Archie Barr, Broad Chalke Parish Council representative (AB) 
- Robin Garran, Alvediston Parish Chair (RG) 
- Michael Pont, South Newton & Stoford Parish Councillor (MP) 
- James Green, South Newton & Stoford Parish Councillor (JGr) 
- Suzanne Clark, Ludwell resident (SC) 
- Richard Salter, Mere Community Beat Manager (RS) 
- Greg Fergusson, Tisbury Community Beat Manager (GF) 
- Michael Scott, Broad Chalke resident (MS) 
- Martin Holland, Broad Chalke Parish Councillor (MH) 
- Jennifer Stokes, Zeals Parish Councillor (JS) 
- Martin Grimwood, Zeals Parish Councillor (MG) 
- Richard Mitchell, Tollard Royal Parish Councillor (RM) 
- Roger Little, West Tisbury Parish Councillor (RL) 
- Jane Childs, Sutton Mandeville/Barford St Martin Parish Clerk (JC) 
- Sheila Sheppard, Barford St Martin Parish Councillor (SS) 
- Brian Furnell, Sutton Mandeville resident (BF) 
- Graham Daccombe, Sutton Mandeville resident (GD) 

 
Apologies received from; Roy Sims (Mere Parish Councillor), Charles Smith 
(Dinton Parish Councillor), Gary Chambers (Tisbury PCSO), Cllr Peter Edge 
(Wiltshire Councillor), Sandra Harry (Tisbury/Donhead St Andrew Parish Clerk), 
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David Thomas (Traffic Engineering Manager), Chris Johnson (Swallowcliffe Parish 
Clerk) 
 
TW gave presentation on local Highways team and priorities – copy of 
presentation is provided in separate attachment. 
 
TW advised that Parish Stewards did not ever go away; new schedules now 
produced and will be stuck to. 
IH advised that a theme can be agreed for Parish Stewards to prioritise. 
LH advised that BBLP currently provide him with a weekly report to keep track. 
 
CC raised concern about signs not being removed in Burcombe, TW to follow up. 
 
2. Notes from meeting on 14 July 2014 

 
Notes were approved by AD. 
 
3. Budget update 

 
Budget update is provided in separate attachment. 
 
4. CATG schemes / issues sheet 

 
Schemes / issues sheet update is provided in separate attachment. 
 
5. Highways and transport matters 

 
- C12 speed limit review decision 

 
JW advised it would cost approximately £3,800 to implement recommendations for 
area in recent Cabinet member decision (circulated with agenda). 
 
ACTION – CATG to recommend funding changes outlined in Cabinet 
member decision to Area Board meeting on 8 October 2014. 
 
AD advised that other sections of the road where local requests have not been 
agreed to can be followed up outside of this meeting. 
 
6. Maintenance update 

 
TW advised that re-surfacing through Tollard Royal should be delivered middle of 
October.  Other works currently ongoing included: 
 
- Patching on A350 between Longbridge Deverill and north of East Knoyle 
- Velocity patching in Bowerchalke. 
- Surfacing repairs on A30 in Ludwell delayed; will be done before the end of 
the year. 

- Scheme in place to deal with gullies. 
- Drains – agreement with BBLP that blocked ones will be targeted first. 
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7. Any other business 

 
RM raised issue with Community Speed Watch that ‘out of county’ speeders are 
not currently able to be visited by the police. Matter has been raised with service. 
 
8. Date of next meeting – Monday 10th November 2014, 2pm at Dinton 

Village Hall. 


